
We will continue until the last piece of land has been preserved

       
December 2015

Chiwaukee Prairie Illinois Beach Lake Plain, “Wetlands of International Importance.”
                                            Ramsar Convention

Dear Friends, 
   This September, the 15 miles of coastal ecosystem 
from Kenosha to Waukegan received the designation 
as “Wetlands Of International Importance” in 
recognition of its globally rare community types, its 
930 native plant species and its 300 animal species as 
well as meeting other criteria.  (See our web site for 
much more Ramsar information and a map).
   The designation publicly validates our 50 years of 
volunteer efforts to save and restore Chiwaukee 
Prairie, an ecological jewel in the Lake Plain. We 
gladly continue organizing those volunteer efforts.
   Now, it is time again to review the past year and
share plans for 2016 as we renew our mission: to 
acquire, restore, manage and preserve Chiwaukee 
Prairie and support research and environmental 
education.

Land Acquisition: Earlier this year, the transfer of 
lands to the Department of Natural Resources (DNR)
from The Nature Conservancy (TNC) was finalized. 
DNR now owns and manages the Chiwaukee Prairie 
State Natural Area from the dunes to the state line.
The delay in DNR receiving the land from TNC and 
DNR budget timing have slowed negotiations with 
interested owners but this will pick up in 2016. In our 
planning meeting with DNR staff we were able to set 
priorities and coordinate our future acquisition 
efforts. Also, we are continuing to follow up on 
several tax delinquent lots which are moving slowly 
through the Kenosha County process and, ultimately,
unredeemed lots will transfer to DNR.

Inside the Chiwaukee Prairie boundary from the 
Kenosha dunes to the Illinois state line there remain
nearly 100 privately owned lots to be acquired.

The need for your donations continues!
Restoration & Management: The shift to 
volunteering with DNR from working with TNC 
meant several changes; applying as lead volunteers, 
passing herbicide exams, and recording all work and 
hours on a DNR database. Tracking volunteer hours 
is critical for grant in-kind matching. We have also 
enjoyed the availability of DNR staff on site for 
guidance and assistance. While grant supported 
contractors continued treating buckthorn resprouts 
and herbiciding a list of invasive forbs, volunteers 

have and will continue working on those invasives 
not on the list, and there are many! This year 
Discretionary funds were used to repair and fuel our 
brush mowers and provide volunteers with a portable 
toilet rental. 
   The long awaited “big burn” finally took place on 
April 23rd and covered one fourth of the Prairie south 
of 116th Street.  It did indeed produce a carpet of 
shooting stars in May! Surprisingly, it also produced 
an unexpected number of Eastern Prairie White 
Fringed Orchids, which are federally endangered.  
We are hopeful that more burns will follow next 
spring and are mowing firebreaks like crazy.

Research: John Krerowicz has completed four years 
of bluebird box monitoring. While bluebird fledging 
was down, tree swallow and wren fledging were up
from last year. Happily, orchid counts were also up.
Sadly, the buckthorn eating moth caterpillar did not 
migrate this year, probably due to the cool early 
summer. Rob Sulski and friends banded 110 raptors 
including merlins, peregrines, harriers and four 
species of hawks.   Nathan Robertson conducted field 
research on the effectiveness of different treatments 
for hawkweed and buckthorn. Kay McClelland led 
Heritage Plant monitoring of several species.
  
Education & Outreach: We spread the word with 
information tables at Spring into Gardening, Gateway 
Earth Day, and Snap-on Green Works, a presentation 
at the Pleasant Prairie Historical Society, and a well 
attended all day Prairie Neighbor Information event 
at the Chiwaukee Cottage.  Kay McClelland led near 
weekly plant info walks and plans more in 2016.  The 
Wolves and Bears Cub Scouts from Prairie Lane 
School plan a return visit in spring.

   So in the year to come, with the incredible support 
of the Friends of the Prairie, we pledge to continue 
this volunteer effort to acquire and preserve the 
Chiwaukee Prairie State Natural Area, a key part of
the “Wetlands of International Importance”.

Thank you everyone!

Pam Holy, President


